Windjammer Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

October 22, 2022 
Board Members Present:
Mark Bailey
Ashlin Wilson   
Brian Millburn


JR Misleh
Sarah Boatright
Paul Thomas



Jonas Hedlind


Others Present:     
Suzanne Romero
Absent:



   Mark Hrdlichka


Ashlin presented the agenda at 6:31 PM. A quorum was present for the board meeting. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: No residents were present for public comment. 
COVENANT ADMINISTRATOR:  Gene has not presented a report this month. Nothing new to report.
COVENANT COORDINATOR:   Mark B. stated that work has started on some projects in conjunction with the AA approvals.
APPROVING AUTHORITY:  Brian stated that there are still requests coming in for work to be completed. Christmas lights until January 15 – would approve year-round lighting. Email addresses make sure to send from wjhoa email.
DELINQUENCIES AND LIENS: There are currently two homes in arrears for one quarter. Currently collecting fourth quarter dues.
MINUTES REVIEW:  Paul made a motion to approve from September; seconded by Brian. Motion approved by voice vote. 
OLD BUSINESS: Four votes are required for chickens to pass. This will allow for six fowl excluding roosters. Collecting votes from new homeowners. 
UPCOMING BOARD MEETING SCHEDULE:
· 3rd Thursday of the month at 6:30PM  
· Next meeting is the Annual Meeting
· Annual Board Meeting is proposed for Saturday, November 5th 3:30-5:00PM Library 21C 3:15 set-up time
SECRETARY/TREASURER:  The financial ledger was sent out via email to all board members. Budget had an error as of October 1st. Will update for annual meeting. Discussed a three percent fee to be charged for online payers or raise of dues $3.00 per quarter to cover expenses. Discussing switching the accounting software to Square from QuickBooks. Table decision on additional fees for online payment until March.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:  No additional information.
LANDSCAPE:   Paul explained that Brightview finally has steady management. Sprinklers are all repaired with no additional expenses. Utilities will be turned off for the season.
WASTE REMOVAL:  Jonas had no additional information to report.
WEBMASTER: No new information. Valid certificate.
COMMUNITY CONCERNS:  No new information. 
GREETER:  Sarah has not greeted any new owners.
NEW BUSINESS: There will be two vacancies on the board. Requests for 8–10-foot fence height and RVs in the backyard or on the property. This would require a covenant change with 182 votes.
ACTION ITEMS: All new action items will be emailed to the board.
Motion: Ashlin made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Sarah. Motion passed by voice vote.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:39 PM.
